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THE GREEN VALLEY ROAD MULTI-USE TRAIL IMPROVEMENT PROJECT BEGINS  
Improving Safety for all Multimodal Commuters 

 
July 16, 2024 – Santa Cruz, CA — The County of Santa Cruz Department of Community 
Development & Infrastructure is pleased to announce that it has commenced its 
Green Valley Road Multi-Use Trail Improvement Project. 
 
This project will take place on Green Valley Road, spanning from Holohan Drive to 
Casserly Road in Watsonville and is scheduled now through Friday, February 28, 2025, 
weather permitting. The road will be subject to lane closures from 8:30 AM – 4:30 PM 
on weekdays only to facilitate the improvements.  
 
Once completed, this project will replace the dilapidated trail with a pervious, two-
way, multi-use trail, providing a safe and accessible connection between the City of 
Watsonville and Santa Cruz unincorporated areas nearby. Additionally, the project 
will upgrade five Santa Cruz METRO bus stops with shelters.  
 
ABOUT THE DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT & INFRASTRUCTURE  

The County of Santa Cruz Department of Community Development & Infrastructure 
serves all unincorporated areas in the county. The department’s mission is to 
improve customer service, streamline projects, and to align public infrastructure and 
private development to further County goals in attainable housing, reliable 
transportation and a sustainable environment. For more information, visit 
https://cdi.santacruzcountyca.gov/ or follow the department on Facebook, 
Instagram, X and Nextdoor. 
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